9 Dec 09

Phil Lenz, Melissa Cordeiro, Brian Szteliga and Meagan Monteiro in attendance.
Meeting convened at 6:13p.m.

1.) Minutes unanimously approved 4-0.

2.) Allison Bellora has information related to the introduction to assistive technology.
Melissa Cordeiro is familiar with this material as she uses some of it at her job.

3.) Manny Cordeiro confirmed that the work at Southworth Library will begin in the
Spring. Work at Demello School was approved by the planning board and will also begin
in the Spring.

4.) Commission discussed allotting $10,500 for improvements at Cushman School should
the Kindergarten program proceed.

5.) The CIP meets next week. Commission discussed the following:

a.) Allotting $50,000 for school projects, such as Memorial Stadium. Possible
improvements would be a handicapped seating area, the concrete pads to put the seating
on, a walkway from ticket booth to seating and restrooms/concessions and back.

b.) Allotting $50,000 for various town projects to include: $10,000 for the town
hall and $15,000 for handicap accessible electric door, overhang above door and curb cut
at the Verizon phone in front of town hall.

6.) Further discussion of beach wheelchairs that need to be purchased by the end of the
year in order to receive the discount. Commission and the Park and Rec. Dept. decided on
two chairs per beach for a total of six chairs.

7.) Discussed allotting more money to Manny Cordeiro for school projects but did not
make it official.

8.) Next meeting January 13th at 6:30 p.m.

Meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m.



